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by Lee Arnson 

On January 15th, 2006, RMRU was called out to respond to the Palm Springs 
Tramway. 

Two separate parties had reported to the State Park that they had heard calls for help 
sounding like they had come from somewhere near the summit of Mt. San Jacinto. As 
most of the rescue team was still in Joshua Tree National Park wrapping up a two-day 
training, there were only four of us to initially respond. 

Meeting at the upper tram station, it was decided that conditions were too precarious to 
start a night search. We decided to spend the night in the station knowing that in the 
morning we would have at least twenty members to send out. 

t first light we sent a hasty team consisting of two members to the summit, while six 
others followed to broaden the search. We had enough members to include the lower 
valleys and Hidden Lake in our search. After several fruitless hours of searching, it was 
decided to call the mission to an end unless or until there was further information. 

No other reports were ever called in and this mission was chalked up to an erroneous 
initial report, or the subjects were able to help themselves before we could get there. 

 

    
 

  

RMRU is a volunteer search and rescue team that covers Riverside County and assists other teams with 
search and rescue efforts in other counties. Each member purchases their own equipment and takes time 
off work, without compensation, to participate in search and rescue missions. Team equipment is purchased 
from contributions from the community. We are a non-profit organization and are funded by donations from 
people like you. 

      


